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CITY OF NORTH RIDGEVILLE 

Engineering Department 

Scott Wangler, P.E., City Engineer 

 

DRAINAGE AND FLOOD CONTROL BOARD 

 

Minutes for Tuesday, July 26, 2016 Meeting   
 

In attendance were: 

 

Chairman, Scott Wangler  

Rosemary Berg  Mario Cipriano 

Dennis Boose   Gene Kleinholz    

Michael Borow  Luciana Rodriguez (non-member)     

    

 

There was not a quorum of seven members present.  This is the second meeting where a quorum was not met. 

 

Chairman Scott Wangler received a letter from Gayle Manning, State Senator, 13
th
 District, congratulating the 

City on receiving capital funds from the Capital Budget Bill, SB 310. The City initially asked for a 4 million 

dollar grant through the ODNR for the improvement of our drainage issues throughout the city.   The amount 

allocated will be disclosed after August 16, 2016,  and ODNR will be keeping us informed about the 

distribution process.   

 

Chairman Scott Wangler also advised about the drainage improvements for the area behind Noll & Behm and 

that the sanitary line will be heading north, not going through Behm.  Valore Builders will be building a new 

subdivision in the very near future.  

Sidewalks have been installed on Aurensen Road after receiving a grant through Lorain County Health 

Department, with the grant portion of $35,810.  A camouflage camera has been installed to 

document resident traffic on the new sidewalks, as that was a requirement in receiving the grant. 

 

Board Member Dennis Boose asked if the Service Department had been notified concerning the 

cleaning of the ditch North of Deborah Drive again, as the debris has fallen back into the ditch due to 

the debris being left on the banks of the ditch.  

A resident on Schoolhouse Lane wanted to have a small tree removed which fell into ditch on the 

north side, abutting Greenwich Avenue.   Maintenance Department of the Muirwood Village Condos 

were taking their time removing it, so Member Dennis Boose went to remove a small tree. 

 

Board Member Mario Cipriano requested to have the French Creek Flood Study Recommendation 

Map emailed to him.     
 

Board Members Mario Cipriano and Dennis Boose suggested a letter, from the Chairman, be sent to board 

members reminding them of the importance of this committee.  

 

Discussion ended approximately at 7:30pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

        

 

Scott Wangler, P.E.     APPROVED: _________________________ 

City Engineer 

 

 


